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TOWN OF KILLINGLY

PERMANENT BUILDING COMMISSION (PBC)

Killingly Town Hall,
172 Main Street, Danielson, CT  06239

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, April 4, 2018, 7:00 p.m.


1. Call of the Meeting and Roll Call:   Chairperson Thomas Weaver called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
Members Present:  Marcel Lussier, Stewart Rivers, Daniel Toth, Thomas Weaver, Vice Chairman Kyle Zadora
Also Present:  Community Development Administrator Mary Bromm, Assistant Building Official Tim Brennan, Town Council, Kevin Kerttula, and Paul Jorgensen, Silver Petrucelli & Associates,
2. Citizens Participation:  None
3. Adoption of Minutes:  
A.
February 20, 2018
MOTION #1 (04/04/18): made by Mr. Lussier SECONDED BY Mr. Toth that the Permanent Building Commission approve meeting minutes of February 20, 2018 as presented
VOICE VOTE:  UNANIMOUS;
MOTION CARRIED

4. Unfinished Business:  
A.
KMS, KCS & GOODYEAR ROOF REPLACEMENT PROJECTS: 

KMS:  
Change Order Issue (1):  Mary Bromm referenced a conference call between Silver Petrucelli & Associates (Architect), Town of Killingly Staff, and Hartford Restoration regarding the outstanding change orders associated to roof installation.  The contractor submitted a change order totaling $37,000 for additional wood blocking. After review, there was consensus by the Architect and Killingly staff that this is an excessive cost estimate.  Additionally, after a comprehensive review of construction documents by the Architect it was determined the contractor is responsible for the cost of repair.  The contractor withdrew the change order.
Change Order Issue (2):  The Contractor stated to Town staff that square footage dimensions of the gym as noted in construction documents were incorrect and that they should be compensated as a result.  Additionally, after a comprehensive review of construction documents by the Architect it was determined the contractor is responsible for this issue.  The Architect noted it is the responsibility of the contractor to confirm documents are correct prior to requesting information from their estimator.  The contractor withdrew the change order.
Change Order Issue (3):  Mary Bromm reported the Town is still waiting for the credit on tiles.  Discussion with contractor took place until a final credit was agreed upon at $500.  Also, the Town is also waiting on credit to allowances that contractor did not use.  In summary, the Town continues to work on all associated contract number to come to current balances.

KCS:  
Mary Bromm reported this project is nearing completion.  At this point, Town staff is monitoring intermittent leaks and there are only minor items remaining. Ms. Bromm is unsure whether the architect or the contractor is slow on paperwork that would allow this project to be closed.
GOODYEAR:  
Mary Bromm reported the manufacturer has looked at the metal peeling issue and has agreed to pay for all replacement costs.  This work has been corrected and the project almost complete.  There are mainly small roof items to be tied-up but will need to be done in better weather as the work is temperature sensitive.
B.
KMS WINDOW REPLACEMENT PROJECT: 
Mary Bromm reported a meeting will take place soon to review and approve plans and specifications with the Board of Education.  The Board must approve the plans along with the Town Building Inspector, Fire Marshall, and Health Department and the Town Manager.  The PBC must also approve plans and specifications. Once State approvals are in place, the Town will be able to go out and bid the project.

C.
KMS ADA PROJECTS:
Mr. Paul Jorgensen, Silver Petrucelli & Associates, was present to provide plans for review only as no action is necessary at this time.  Educational Specifications are being revised at this time.  
The Board of Education must approve plans and specifications first followed by appropriate Town Staff.  PBC must then approve plans and specifications and then a meeting will be scheduled with the State of Connecticut Plan Review Board to review and approve plans and specifications.  Once approvals are in place, the Town will be able to go out and bid the project.  Town staff continues to work on establishing funding.   
D.
KCS ADA PROJECTS:  Mary Bromm noted as plans are being developed in a phased approach, it is anticipated the estimated cost for project will increase from approximately $525,000 to $575,000.  Town staff continues to work on establishing funding.   
5. New Business:  none
6. Other:  none
7. Correspondence: None
A. Council Member Reports:  Kevin Kerttula, Town Council, noted that the budget process has begun and a Public Hearing will be held at the Killingly High School.
8. Adjournment:
MOTION #2 (04/04/18): made by Mr. Lussier SECONDED BY Mr. Toth that the Permanent Building Commission adjourns the meeting at 7:35 p.m.
VOICE VOTE:  UNANIMOUS;
MOTION CARRIED

Respectfully submitted,
Sherry Pollard, 
Recording Secretary[image: image1.png]



